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Notice of Vacancy 

 

London Borough of Tower Hamlets  

Bow East Ward 

 
Notice is hereby given under Section 87(2) of the Local Government Act 1972 that a 
casual vacancy exists for the office of Councillor for Bow East Ward following the 
resignation of Councillor Rachel Blake. 

To call an election to fill the vacancy a request must be made in writing to the Proper 
Officer at the address below by TWO local government electors within the principal local 
authority area.  

On receipt, in accordance with Section 89(1)(b) of the Local Government Act 1972, the 
Returning Officer will set a date for an election to be held within 35 working days, this 
computed in accordance with Section 243 of the said Act. 

Requests for an election regarding this casual vacancy should be submitted to the Proper 
Officer, Town Hall, 2nd Floor, 160 Whitechapel Road, London E1 1BJ. 

 

 
Stephen Halsey 
Returning Officer  
Town Hall 
2nd Floor 
160 Whitechapel Road 
London 
E1 1BJ 
 
Dated: 26 July 2024 

 




